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MEMORANDUM

TO THE REGIONAL EXECUTIVE DIRECTORS
Regions IX, X, XI, XII, & XIII

FROM : THE UNDERSECRETARY
Field Operations — Mindanao

SUBJECT MONITORING OF THE EFFECTS OF TROPICAL STORM
AGATON AND PREPARATION FOR THE MONITORING OF
TYPHOON BASYANG

DATE : 12 April 2022

This pertains to the inclement and adverse weather conditions brought by Tropical
Storm “Agaton” particularly in parts of Eastern Visayas and Mindanao.

The Secretary, through the Head Executive Assistant, has instructed to monitor and
provide updates on the effects of the Tropical Storm on the Department’s Regional Offices and
their areas of responsibility. Relative hereto, kindly submit a report on the matter to your
respective Assistant Secretaries and copy furnish this office through email address
usec.fom@denr.gov.ph, for record and monitoring of the same.

It has also come to attention that Typhoon Malakas, now named Basyang, has entered
the Philippine Area of Responsibility as of 10:00 am today. Anent hereto, you are instructed to
prepare for the possible activation of your respective regional Operational Centers (OpCens)
to monitor the incoming Typhoon.

For compliance.

JOSELIN MARCUS E. FRAGADA, CESO III

Copy Furnished:
Office of the Secretary

The Head Executive Assistant
The Assistant Secretary for Field Operations — Eastern Mindanao
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